
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
Name of Project: Soledad Canyon Relief Trunk Sewer Section 4 Project (Project) 

Project Location: The proposed Project involves construction of a sewer main in the City of Santa Clarita. 
The sewer main alignment would begin at the intersection of Soledad Canyon Road and 
Hidaway Avenue, continue south on Hidaway Avenue, then slightly southeasterly within 
private right-of-way, then south beneath the Santa Clara River. The sewer main 
alignment would then turn easterly towards the western edge of an existing mobile home 
park and approximately 550 feet north of the Los Angeles County Metropolitan 
Transportation Authority railroad tracks. 

Entity or Person 
Undertaking Project:   Santa Clarita Valley Sanitation District  

Project Description: The Project involves the construction and operation of a new 27-inch sewer, and all 
associated connections, to provide hydraulic relief of the Soledad Canyon Trunk Sewer 
Section 4 (SCTS-4) between Manholes 1103 and 1114 in the City of Santa Clarita. The 
sewer main alignment would be approximately 2,200 feet in length and the depth would 
range from 11 to 30 feet below the ground surface. After placement of the sewer 
alignment, three manholes would be abandoned within the Santa Clara River. These 
include Manholes 1113, 1114, and local Manhole “A”.  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Santa Clarita Valley Sanitation District (District) proposes to issue a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration for the Project. Such Mitigated Negative Declaration is based upon a finding that 
the Project will not have a significant effect on the environment with proposed mitigation. The reasons to  
support such finding are documented by an Initial Study prepared by the District. Copies of the Initial Study  
and the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration may be obtained from the District website at 
https://www.lacsd.org/documents/other/docsreview.asp and from: 

NAME: Mischelle Mikulas, Civil Engineer, Wastewater Planning Section 

CONTACT: (562) 908-4288 extension 2739, mmikulas@lacsd.org 

ADDRESS: Santa Clarita Valley Sanitation District 
1955 Workman Mill Road 
Whittier, CA 90601 

In accordance with the State Guidelines for the Implementation of the California Environmental Quality Act, any 
comments concerning the finding of the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received by the District 
by June 21, 2021, in order to be considered prior to the District Board's final determination on the Project. Please 
send your comments, if any, to the address shown above. 

Date:    
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 Jodie Lanza 
Supervising Engineer 
Wastewater Planning Section 

May 21, 2021


